

Maritime Forces Atlantic PO Box 99000 Station Forces Halifax, NS, B3K 5X5

5100-1 (FChap)

10 March 2015

Halifax Regional Council 1841 Argyle St Halifax, NS B3J 3Y8

Dear Halifax Regional Council,

Each year members of the U.S. Personnel Exchange Program in collaboration with the U.S. Consulate General in Halifax host a Deadman's Island Remembrance Event on U.S. Memorial Day. This year's event will be held at Deadman's Island Park on 25 May 2015 at 1100 and will pay tribute to roughly 200 American soldiers and sailors who died in British captivity during the War of 1812.

We respectfully request authorization from the Halifax Regional Council for the Royal Canadian Air Force to conduct a low-level flyby, as low as 500 feet, of a CH-124 Sea King over Deadman's Island Park, Halifax, NS at 1115.

In the event the Council has additional questions, I may be contacted at (902) 721-8654 or via e-mail at david.deese@forces.gc.ca

Thank you in advance for your consideration in this matter.

Yours truly,

**Original Signed** 

D. S. Deese

Lieutenant (U.S. Navy) Senior Base Chaplain